
                           
 
 

 

 

November 10, 2008 

 

U.S. Department Of Transportation 

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 

400 Seventh St. S.W. 

Washington, D.C. 20590 

 

 

 

RE: Letter dated NOV 04, 2008 – EQ08-013  

Arvin Meritor recall of wheel studs supplied on some of their axles. 

 

 

 

Arvin Meritor File: C8AE 

NHTSA File: 08E-038 

 

 

 

Information Requested under 573.6 (1) 

 

This report is submitted by: 

 

Ferrara Fire Apparatus, Inc. 

27855 James Chapel Road 

Holden, LA 70744 

 

 

 

Information Requested under 573.6 (2) 

 

Arvin Meritor identified six axle serial numbers that were supplied to Ferrara Fire 

Apparatus, Inc. which could possibly contain the suspect wheel studs identified with the 

marking of “NC 11”. (see attached) 

 



 

Information Requested under 573.6 (3) 

 

Ferrara Fire Apparatus, Inc. has inspected all six axles in question. We found only one of 

them with the suspect wheel studs. We changed-out the twenty suspect wheel studs with 

Arvin Meritor supplied replacement wheel studs and returned the twenty suspect studs to 

Arvin Meritor as requested. (see attached) 

 

Therefore, Ferrara Fire Apparatus, Inc. has zero potential units affected by this recall. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
John D. Wallace 

Director of Chassis Engineering 

Ferrara Fire Apparatus, Inc. 
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